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1574 CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE 
The committee received the Financial Statements for y/e 31 July 2018 (APPROVAL), introduced by the Chief Financial 
Officer and Deputy Chief Executive, comprising the following: 
 
i. Draft 2017/18 Annual Review and Financial Statements, including Letter of Representation, and 

subsidiary accounts AR/110/11 plus Appx A, B & C. The following main points were noted: 
 

• The cover sheet was very broadly similar to the document presented as an early indicator at Board of Governors 
on 20 September 2018. 

• The Annual Review had not been presented as an early indicator. The format had been refreshed from previous 
years. 

 
Members commented as follows: 

• Kevin Gould noted that the Unitemps Letter of Representation referred to being approved by the Board of 
Governors rather than by the Board of Unitemps, and Rob Fekete confirmed that this would be rectified. 

 
 

ii. Draft KPMG audit highlights memorandum and management letter AR/110/12 and Appx A (introduced 
by Simon Stanyer of KMPG). The following main points were noted: 

 
• The audit had been straightforward and clean, with no errors found by KPMG.  
• A very recent ruling on Pensions was likely to mean the inclusion of a post-balance sheet note on this, as it would 

for all universities. 
 

Members commented as follows: 

• Kevin Gould commended the work done by the Chief Finance Officer’s team, noting that an external audit 
management letter with no recommendations was rare. 

• Kevin Gould asked about the Vice Chancellor’s median pay ratio and Ian Blachford clarified that this would be 
brought to the Board of Governors as part of the Annual Statement of Remuneration. 

 
It was also noted that the Financial Statements were to be shared with Sustainability and Resources Committee on 06 Nov 
2018 and presented for formal approval at Board of Governors on 21 Nov 2018. 
 
It was agreed that these would progress to the Board of Governors for approval. 

1575 The committee received a Procurement Strategy Update (DISCUSSION) AR/110/13, introduced by the Chief Financial 
Officer and Deputy Chief Executive, who noted that this item had been discussed several times at recent committee 
meetings and this was the first time a strategy in this area had been drafted for the University. 
 
It was agreed that this would be deferred to the next committee meeting, on 15 January 2019. 

1576 CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE 
The Pro Vice Chancellor – Partnerships and Region introduced the Catalyst-Funded Project Risk Register 
(DISCUSSION) AR/110/14, noting the following: 

• At the last meeting of the Committee on 5 June 2018, it had been agreed that a report on the risk context for the 
Catalyst project be produced for this, the first committee meeting of the academic year 2018/19, and updated 
throughout the life of the project. The attached was therefore provided for discussion and information. 

Members commented as follows: 

•  
 

  
 

 

1577 CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE 
The committee received an update on Risk Management Framework Implementation (DISCUSSION) AR/110/15, 
introduced by the Business Risk Manager, who noted the following main points: 
 
• Since the last Audit and Risk Committee on 5 June 2018, a number of developments had taken place with the Risk 

Management implementation – the new software that supported the University risk register.  








